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[bookmark: _GoBack]Date:		January 14, 2014			

To:		Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Donation of Land Adjacent to the Little Menomonee River Parkway – ACTION

POLICY
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to accept the donation of approximately one acre of land adjacent to the Little Menomonee River Parkway to be designated as park land.

BACKGROUND
In fall 2013 discussions between a representative of the Milwaukee Jewish Federation, Inc. (MJF) and the DPRC led to an offer to donate approximately one acre of land located at 9722 W. Allyn Street in the City of Milwaukee to the DPRC.  This tract of undeveloped land is comprised mostly of open field and woodlands and has residential developments to the south and east.

The DPRC has evaluated the appropriateness of adding this property to the DPRC by reviewing the attributes of the property and its significance related to the draft Park and Open Space Plan for Milwaukee County and other established plans and goals.  Staff from the DPRC and the Department of Administrative Services – Environmental Services has investigated the site to evaluate the natural resources and identify signs of potential environmental contamination or concern.  The site is vacant, relatively undisturbed, and appears to have had no previous development.  Investigations revealed that there are no apparent environmental problems existing on the site and that the parcel would be a meaningful extension of the existing parks and adjacent Primary Environmental Corridor. The DPRC has concluded that this property would provide an excellent addition in terms of open space and natural resource preservation, enhanced security to existing park lands, and connection with the surrounding neighborhood.  

RECOMMENDATION
The Parks Director recommends that the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture be authorized to accept the donation of the one acre property located at 9722 W. Allyn Street from the Milwaukee Jewish Federation, Inc to be designated as park land.  It is further recommended that appropriate Milwaukee County staff be authorized to prepare, review, approve, execute, record and/or implement the required documents or perform actions to facilitate the acquisition of this property.


Prepared by: Kevin Haley, Landscape Architect, Planning & Development


Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	John Dargle, Jr., Director






Attachment – Map of property


copy:	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee 
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Deanna Alexander, District 18, County Board of Supervisors
Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
	Steve Cady, Director of Research Services, Office of the Comptroller
	Milwaukee Jewish Federation, Inc. 
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